	[image: image1.png]08y
% Oy B¢l

Ministry
of Justice




zoe@release.org.uk
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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request –  190819009
Thank you for your request in which you clarified your request and asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ): 
I refer to your letter of the 14th August and in response to your request for clarification would advise as follows:
1. Yes, OSG refers to Operational Support Grade

2. The response is required in respect of those who just left HM Leeds

3. Again the response to this request for statistics in relation to those who had worked as an OSG in Leeds.
Your original request was as follows:

1. How long, on average, do Operational Security Guards at HMP Leeds remain in that

role? Please could your response be split between those who leave the employment

of the prison entirely and those who move on to another role within the prison

2. Please provide the statistics on the length of employment of Operational Security

Guards in respect of length of time served.
Your request has been handled as a request under FOIA. 
I can confirm that MoJ holds the information you have requested and I provide as follows: 

Question 1

On average, OSGs at HMP Leeds who changed role/post had remained in post for 5.4 years. For those who left the employment of HMP Leeds, they remained in post for an average of 5.5 years. For those who moved onto another role in HMP Leeds, they remained in post for an average of 4.9 years. 

The above figures are based on OSGs in post at HMP Leeds between March 2010 and June 2019, and only includes staff who have left the prison/role in order to determine how long they were in post for and therefore does not include OSGs who are still in post (as at 30 June 2019). 
Question 2

OSGs employed at HMP Leeds as at 30 June 2019 have remained in post for an average of 5.5 years.

Recruiting and retaining engaged and motivated staff is critical to delivering the solutions to drive improvement across the service and so we take staff retention very seriously. We are working hard to retain staff, with the biggest pay increase in a decade and additional training so they stay and progress their careers.
We are giving officers tools like PAVA pepper spray and body-worn cameras to make their jobs safer and have announced an extra £100 million for security – on top of the £70 million we were already spending to make prisons more secure and decent.
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